From: Natalie Telfer

Sent: Monday, March 15, 2021 7:14 PM

To: Regional Clerk <ClerkGeneralLine@york.ca>; Emmerson, Wayne <Wayne.Emmerson@york.ca>;

Councillor, Keith Irish - Markham <KIrish@markham.ca>; Mayor Scarpitti

<mayorscarpitti@markham.ca>

**Subject:** No to Hwy 413

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please don't build Highway 413, many town councils are opposed to it because it isn't needed and will impact them negatively. I don't want it because I don't want more air pollution and I want us to move to cleaner ways of transporting people like train. I feel that if we spend our resources on another Highway, particularly one that isn't going to find much use we will have spent money that should be used on fighting climate change.

This highway would be a path of destruction across many water ways and wetlands. The damage will be irreversible and will be our Legacy.

Sincerely, Natalie Telfer

Thornhill, Ontario